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8th March 2016
Health Education Update

Dear Parent/Carers

We are very pleased and proud to be able to tell you that The British School has been awarded Healthy Schools Status by Gloucestershire Healthy Living & Learning!

This has been largely led by Mrs Chubb who is the subject leader for CPSHE (Citizenship, Personal, Social and Health Education) and has been supported by all staff. We would like to thank Mrs Chubb for her hard work and would also like to extend our thanks to those of you who supported the healthy packed lunch initiative.

School has been working hard to promote the children’s education about maintaining a healthy lifestyle which includes learning about where food comes from, the importance of regular exercise and eating a healthy balanced diet. Class 6 have also been considering emotional and social aspects of moving from primary school to secondary school. They have spent a great deal of time discussing children’s worries and concerns, allowing the children to express their anxieties about changing schools.

As a school we also promote our “Values for living” which encourages children to develop their individual character. This is well received by the children and they have a good understanding that these values will shape them as individuals as they develop and grow.

As you know we have been actively seeking to improve the quality of our school lunches and hope that you have noticed some of the small changes made to date such as making changes to the school menu, encouraging children to try new foods including a wider range of vegetables such as sweet potato, cauliflower & green beans. We are also making a concerted effort to reduce both the sugar and salt content of the food served and we have introduced high quality bread with every meal. We have also removed processed puddings such as Mousse and Angel Delight and replaced them with more fruit based puddings which the children are enjoying.

After Easter you will notice further changes to the menu when we are reducing the availability of jacket potatoes and replacing them with a soup option. The soup will be made in school using fresh ingredients and will be served with bread and cheese. We will also be introducing more new items to the menu and will monitor their popularity.

Thank you to those of you who responded to the questionnaire on the last Governor’s newsletter. We value your comments and have tried to incorporate your suggestions within the constraints of the budget. We will continue to allow children to make their own choices for lunch as this seems to be the request of the majority of parents and actually helps to promote independence which is something we strive to achieve at school. However, we appreciate that you may still like to be involved in their choices which you can indicate on the menus sent home. It is pleasing to know that generally families seem happy with school dinners and we are always happy to receive feedback.

We have been able to maintain the cost of school lunches at £2.10 for many years and are currently charging less than many other primary schools. On April 12th 2016 we will be increasing the cost of a school lunch to £2.20.

Thank you for supporting the changes made in school.  We hope you will continue to support our efforts in providing healthy school and packed lunches.

J Clarkson and School Governors.

“Working together for our children’s future”


